
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

YES George Ranney – Co-Chair YES Leanne Redden 

YES David Stolman – Co-Chair YES Leon Rockingham (by email) 

YES Gerald Adelmann (by proxy) YES Maria Rodriguez 

YES MarySue Barrett YES Kathy Ryg 

YES Randy Blankenhorn YES Michael Sands 

YES Jeff Braiman YES Ann Schneider (by proxy) 

YES Carolina Duque YES Michael Sturino 

YES Chris Geiselhart YES Jerry Weber 

NO Jacky Grimshaw YES Doug Whitley 

YES Lynn Karner YES Suzanne Zupec 

YES David Kennedy (by proxy) EX-OFFICIO MEMBERS 

YES Mark Knigge YES State Representative Rita Mayfield (by email) 

NO Howard Learner YES State Representative Sidney Mathias (by email) 

YES Arlene Mulder (by email) YES State Senator Terry Link (by email) 

YES Jorge Ramirez (by email) YES State Senator Suzi Schmidt (by email) 

 

The members of the Illinois 53/120 Blue Ribbon Advisory Council do hereby resolve: 

1. The report accompanying this resolution entitled, Illinois Route 53/120 Project:  Blue Ribbon Advisory 
Council Draft Resolution and Report, represents our view as to the necessity of building a 21st Century Road 
in Lake County to serve the needs of residents and businesses.  

2. Our  approval and  continued support for constructing a road in the 53/120 corridor is, however,  
conditioned upon the Illinois State Toll Highway Authority adhering to the design  principles, alignments, 
and environmental commitments outlined in the report. 

3. We recommend that the principles and conclusions agreed to by the Advisory Council be adopted by 
resolution of the Illinois General Assembly and approved by the Governor. 

4. We request that the Illinois State Toll Highway Authority, in cooperation with federal, state, and local 
governments continue to search for financing mechanisms that are consistent with those described in the 
report.  

5. We respectfully request that the Illinois State Toll Highway Authority routinely report to the Advisory 
Council on its progress in realizing the recommended project, and to use the advice of the Advisory Council 
as it proceeds.  

6. We express our sincere appreciation and gratitude to the ISTHA board and staff for creating the Council and 
supporting its work. 

7. We encourage the Illinois State Toll Highway Authority Board of Directors to provide full consideration and 
quick action to implement the steps outlined in the report. 

FINAL RESOLUTION 
 

Unless otherwise noted, votes were cast in-person at the Council’s final meeting on May 18, 2012. 

 


